
 
TO:  Honorable Mayor and City Council 
 
FROM: City Administrator Ron Johnson 
 
SUBJECT:    Charter Commission Discussion 
 
DATE: June 7, 2017 
 
BACKGROUND 
Discussion took place at the May 16 City Council meeting regarding the potential 
reestablishment of a Charter Commission.  Staff was asked to conduct additional 
research for further discussion.  
 
City Attorney Roger Knutson earlier mentioned that the procedure is as follows:  City 
Council recommends to the Chief Judge of the district court a list of recommended 
people to be appointed and provides the court a proposed order. City Council members 
can be on the charter commission. 
 
In addition, staff contacted the League of MN Cities (LMC) for information.  The LMC 
has a Charter Assistance Program available to help provide guidance to home rule 
charter cities.  I shared the video stream of the May 16 Council discussion regarding the 
Charter Commission with LMC Codification & Research Staff Attorney Amber 
Eisenschenk.  She informed me that “The Charter Commission is an ongoing body and 
is required by statute to meet at least annually. (Your city is certainly not the only one 
ignoring this requirement.) My recommendation would be to have the council make 
recommendations for appointment to the chief judge to fill the commission.” 
 
Attorney Eisenschenk continued “For background on this process, the League’s 
Handbook Chapter on charter cities is available here: 
http://www.lmc.org/media/document/1/thehomerulechartercity.pdf?inline=true 
Based on council’s discussion, I’d recommend sharing this with your council so they 
understand the requirements of a charter commission and the process by how a charter 
can be amended. This chapter is pretty brief but is a great overview for charter cities. 
The charter could be amended to specify the number of charter commissioners and 
their qualifications. Until there is an active Charter Commission this would take a vote at 
the general election.”  
 
I am attaching the document for your information and continued discussion.  There is 
likely more information than you need, but it may answer questions you may have. 

 
REQUESTED COUNCIL ACTION 
Continue discussion on potential reestablishment of a Charter Commission 
 
Attachment(s):  LMC Handbook for MN Cities Chapter 4- The Home Rule Charter City 

http://www.lmc.org/media/document/1/thehomerulechartercity.pdf?inline=true



















































